STATE OF NEBRASKA



DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY Michael J. Linder

Suite 400, The Atrium
1200 'N' Street
P.O. Box 98922
Lincoln, Nebraska 68509-8922
Phone (402) 471-2186
FAX (402) 471-2909
website: www.deq.state.ne.us

October 18, 2007

Joe Pepplitsch City Manager City of Lexington 406 E 7th Street Lexington, NE 68850

Dear Mr. Pepplitsch,

Thank you for submitting an application for grant funding from the Storm Water Management Plan Program. Your application was reviewed by myself and Mary Schroer, Storm Water Program Specialist; we determined that your workplan is acceptable as submitted, no changes to the workplan nor amendments to your Storm Water Management Plan (SWMP) are necessary. The City of Lexington is being awarded \$21,870.03 for implementation of your SWMP.

Requirements and restrictions:

- This money must be used to implement only the activity elements of your SWMP included in the Agreement workplan, labeled Attachment A.
- This money must not be used for normal operations and maintenance or flood control expenditures.
- You must provide a 20% cash match for funds received; for the City of Lexington, this is at least \$4,374.01.
- * The grant award and your cash match must be kept together in their own account.
- Annual reports must be submitted yearly for the duration of the project. Reporting forms and instructions will be mailed to you annually by June 30th and will be due by July 31st.

Enclosed are two original copies of the Intergovernmental Agreement for this grant; both have already been signed by NDEQ. The cognizant official for the City of Lexington, identified as Joe Pepplitsch on your application, must sign both copies of the Intergovernmental Agreement and return one copy to me by 3pm Friday, November 30th. You may keep the second original copy for your records. If you need more time to review the Agreement please contact me as soon as possible.

You will receive full payment of the grant amount, \$21,870.03, within 30 working days from receipt of the signed Intergovernmental Agreement. If you have any additional questions or concerns, please contact me by phone at 402-471-6988 or e-mail at deana.barger@ndeq.state.ne.us.

Sincerely,

Doone Percer